FLINT RIVER KNIFE CLUB NEWSLETTER

March 2006
A warm WELCOME again to our newest member, Robert Thorn, a friend of Greg Mayer’s. We also enjoyed meeting Don Stroud, Vice President of the Chattahoochee Cutlery Club and Chairman for the Great Southern Knife Show of 2006.

Another member of the Chattahoochee Cutlery Club, Gary Kennedy, was our guest speaker for the February meeting. He gave a very interesting and informative talk on Case Trappers. He also brought a display case of many of his knives. Gary said he now restricts his collecting to knives with high-carbon steel and stainless steel because they are produced less and therefore increased in value. Some knives, he said, that were originally bought for $16 to $28 are now worth between $800 to $1,200!

Annual Club Dues notices were mailed to everyone in early February who has not paid their 2006 dues yet. March 1st was the deadline for dues to be paid for 2006. The cost is $25.00 for an individual and $10.00 additional for any family member. PLEASE don’t let us loose you!! The club is doing some different and exciting things; you’ll want to be a part of it! Renew your membership today!

The club has established 2 scholarships for 2006, with a maximum amount of each for $750.00. Please submit your ideas at the March meeting if you are interested in a scholarship. It should be no more than a half page, stating the cost of what you’d like to do and how you would bring  back information to the club.

There are a couple of qualifiers: 1) You must be a club member in good standing; 2) You must be present at the meeting when your name is randomly drawn; 3) You must use the scholarship within 12 months; and 4) You cannot win twice in one calendar year.

We are excited about this new endeavor and hope you are, too. Part of the mission of FRKC is to help promote anything related to knife making and knife collecting. We will reevaluate the scholarship situation in one year.

Travel Equipment Trailer: The club has decided to purchase a trailer and equipment to take to our different events and outings. We are searching to purchase a used trailer and equipment. Donations of either would also be greatly appreciated. Here’s what we need:


6 x 8 or 10 foot covered trailer, preferably with a tandem axle.


Bader grinder


Small metal cutting band saw


Small drill press


Anvil


6 x 48 inch belt sander, preferably Sears


propane forge


bench-model wood cutting band saw


bench vice

Please contact any club member if you have or know where we can get any of the above.

The Club Knife for 2007 has been selected. It is a small drop point skinner made by Wayne Hensley. The cost of the knife will be $75 with a sheath and $70 without a sheath. Let Marsha Brewer know how many you want. Her number is 770-968-8124. There will be NO deposit taken for the knives this year. The total amount for the knives will be due in May.

Our newsletter editor, Michael Mullikin, sends a hearty greeting from Iraq. He thanks everyone for their cards and e-mails that have been sent to him. He greatly appreciates being remembered. Mike should be back home by March 25th.

Next meeting is Tuesday, March 7 at 7 pm. Please bring a friend!
